CHELTENHAM ASSOCIATION FOOTBALL LEAGUE

Minutes of  the Club Meeting  to be held at the Victory Club, Cheltenham, on Wednesday 13th August 2014, commencing at 7.15pm.
1. Welcome – Chairman
2. Apologies – B.Overington
3. EGM – Details circulated on July 17th in an email sent from the League Secretary
Rule 6H & 19, 47 in favour, 1 against. Passed.

Rule 8D, 55 in favour, 0 against. Passed. 

4. Qualification of Players  – League Chairman
This was again re-iterated in terms of the new rule. No questions were raised. 

Rule 8(n), page 7 of the Year-book for reference. 
5. Charging & Rule Offences process – League Chairman
N.Oram went through the charging process and detailed the ways clubs can accept, deny or provide mitigation. Clubs were encouraged to seek advice where necessary from the Leagues’ Officers who were happy to help. 

All correspondence in the first instance should be via email. 
6. CDP – League Disciplinary Officer
T.Holmes advised all clubs that he will send out updates once a week on a Friday evening. Tony re-iterated that it is the responsibility of the clubs to check whether or not a player is eligible to play. All lists should be checked including the online GFA list. Tony reminded clubs if a player his transferred, his ban goes with him. 
7. Fulltime – League Secretary
Clubs were reminded that the GFA will be checking carefully this season that cautions and sending offs are reported to them. Clubs are obligated to include this on Fulltime when they do their match returns. Referees who do not send in their reports will face sanction which could include suspension from Refereeing by the GFA. (Several were chased for reports last season and reminded of their responsibilities)
There is a box on the team-sheet for the new season for referees to mark where they have either cautioned or sent off a player. Club officials responsible for team-sheets on a match day should ensure they query this with a referee at the conclusion of the game, so they can accurately reflect this on their fulltime match return. 

8. Fixtures – Fixtures Secretary

J.Hunt reminded clubs to check their fixtures carefully. Also check for free dates and get in touch with him to possibly re-arrange fixtures to suit all parties. 

For Cheltenham Borough Council pitches, the decision to postpone goes with the Council who have in the past announced a total ban on fixtures being played on some of their pitches. 

John reminded clubs they have the 2 game postponement option open to them, but they still must give the required 4 weeks’ notice. 

At a recent meeting between the League and Cheltenham Borough Council it was again highlighted that some teams are leaving a lot of rubbish pitch-side after a game. CBC will be taking steps to act on such acts in the new season and a litter enforcement officer may even issue fines where appropriate. 

Clubs were asked if they could take an empty refuse sack with them to ensure all rubbish is cleared away and binned at the conclusion of a game. 

All Saints Academy had also wished the point to be raise about both litter and smoking at their facilty. 

Clubs should clear up after themselves as per the CBC advice above. Clubs should also be reminded that the All Saints facility is non-smoking. There are designated smoking areas outside the facility, so no smoking whatsoever should take place once you have entered the main building. All Saints will be enforcing this, so please co-operate. 
9. Registration Secretary – Players signing on for two separate Cheltenham League Clubs. Qualification of players – League Chairman
It has already been reported that one player has signed on for two clubs. It is the responsibility of the Club Secretary to ensure this does not happen. P.Tustain is more than happy to be contacted to check a player is not already signed on for another club if a club secretary has concerns. This can result in a player being banned for the entire season from playing in the Cheltenham League, so please check this carefully. 
When putting new players on fulltime for our Registration Secretary to approve you must email him their registration forms on the same day so he can process them straight away.
10. Senior Charity Cup Draw – This was conducted using the ‘Live’ Fulltime facility. 
11. AOB – Must have been previously notified to the League Secretary
Referees course planned for the 1st – 3rd September confirmed. Clubs interested should contact the League Secretary. A Club Assistant Referee course will be held in the near future. 

I.Swales to issue a Future Development questionnaire to clubs in the near future. Many new ideas are being considered to preserve the future of the League and the Management Committee would obviously welcome all clubs’ input. An example of this is the Junior and Minor Charity Cups for the coming season where we will see a Champions League format. Clubs knocked out will then go into the Supplementary Cup / Plate Competition to ensure they receive their allocation of extra games. 

The meeting concluded at 20:15 with the League Chairman wishing all clubs a successful season ahead. 
12. Date of Next Meeting – Club Meeting – Wednesday 14th January 2015
